
December 27, 2013

Kristin Carlson
Green Mountain Power
163 Acorn Lane
Colchester, VT 05446

Dear Kristin:

I would like to extend my sincere congratulations on your new position as director of media for 
Green Mountain Power. 

I feel as though we share something in common, as my political career started at almost the 
same time yours did at WCAX. From the very beginning you were never afraid to ask the tough 
questions, and everyone in the State House knows that if they’re sitting down with Kristin 
Carlson, they’d better be on point. From your early days on the morning beat, to your time in 
the State House, to launching “The :30,” to becoming a mother to Sophia, you grew from being 
a “face on the TV” to a being a virtual member of so many Vermont families. We will miss 
seeing you every night, but we’re rooting for you as you start this new chapter.

Congratulations again, and I look forward to working with you in your new role.

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


